The total cost of this year's survey is \$598.89. There therefore yet remains in the State Treasurer's hands a balance of \$901.11, of the sum of \$1,500.00 appropriated to the Society for this purpose by the state legislature of 1911. This will be expended in continuing this important work. What the survey has been able to accomplish can be regarded only as a beginning Extensive sections of country remain to be carefully explored.

The committee having charge of the Survey consisted of the Messrs. Arthur Wenz, Dr. S. A. Barrett, L. R. Whitney, H. L. Skavlem, G. A. West, Dr. Louis Falge and Charles E. Brown. The members of this body held frequent meetings throughout the year in Milwaukee, during which the plans of the Survey were considered, expeditions organized, reports received and expense accounts approved. Its members were faithful and conscientious in their attendance of its sessions and all of its work was conducted on a thorough business and scientific basis. They are deserving of the gratitude of the Society for the character and success of their labors.